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Diary of Events:  

          Term 3 

13-17th 

September 

FINAL WEEK OF TERM 

P-2 Onsite with  3-6 essential 

workers and vulnerable chil-

dren. 

16th  

September 

Final Hiit Session with Pip— 

Fancy dress work out gear 

and crazy hair 

17th  

September 

Last Day of Term—2pm  

Dismissal for onsite students 

Wear your fav footy team 

colours. 

4th  

October 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

5th  

October 

Term 4 begins for students 

19th Octo-

ber 

BOOKWEEK—Dress Up 

Thank you once again to everyone for your support and 

continued efforts as we navigate another round of 

learning from home. It has been great to see the efforts 

of our students undertaking their learning from home. I 

have attached some examples of student work in the 

newsletter.  

Last week we received our NAPLAN data. We know 

that NAPLAN is just a snapshot of our student’s learning 

and that some students cope well with formal assess-

ments, whereas others take greater time and need work 

presented differently to show us their true capacity. 

However with that being said we are pleased with our 

overall school performance, especially when we take 

into account that a significant period of our learning 

time over the past 18 months has been during remote 

learning.   

It is evident that our focused work in reading has been 

paying off. The data speaks for itself! 



This includes: 

If you need to come into our school buildings please ensure that you sign in using the 

QR code on each door. Please avoid entering school buildings unless it is for an 

essential reason. Parents picking up children from school are able to come onto the 

school grounds but are asked to not enter school building unless signed in via the QR 

code. Please remember to socially distance and wear a face mask at all times.  

Face masks: 

There has been no change to the face mask advice, which will continue to apply to all 

school settings, including any Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) programs: 

* Secondary school students aged 12 or older must wear a face mask at all times in-

doors and outdoors when at school, including when attending an OSHC program, un-

less a lawful exception applies. 

* Children under 12 years of age and students at primary school are not required to 

wear face masks when at school, or when attending an OSHC program. 

* Face masks are mandatory for all school students aged 12 or older on public 

transport and when in taxis or ride-share vehicles. This includes travelling to and from 

school on public transport or in a vehicle with others not from your household. 

Thank you for your continued support during this time. As always, please don’t hesi-

tate to get in touch with any feedback or queries. 



with some physical activity. Thank you to Tony, Pip and Ra-

chel for supporting us to help us to get the kids active.  

We will continue our Hiit classes again next week.  

On Thursday we ask our kids to have a crazy hair and dress 

up day for their final Hiit session this term.   



Well, we we re blown away by the creativity o f our s tude n ts! Childre n 

i n the junior grade we re each give n the cha lle nge to do some thi ng 

fun with the characte r and the n wr ite about the expe r ie nce.  

Throughout the day we received many photos o f Mi ni Miss Wus t. What 

an adve n turous teache r… from garde ni ng to skateboard r idi ng, to 

hide and s eek, cubby hous e buildi ng and eve n paddle boardi ng at 

Nungurn e r Je tty.  

Thanks for 

ge tti ng 

i nvolved 

kid s and 

families! 

We loved 

the pho-

tos.  

 

 

 

 







During online learning students have been exploring historical narratives.  Some of the grade 

2 students read a historical narrative called ‘Our Brother Andy’ about a big brother that de-

cides to join the Light Horse Brigade during the war.  To develop a deeper understanding of 

the characters in the story, the students pretended that they were the siblings saying good-

bye to their big brother.  Here are some letters they wrote their brother Andy.    

 



ef fort i n their work. Lot’s to be proud o f! 

Excellent understanding of collective nouns! —Paddy M.  
A great letter to a character from Juliet 
What an awesome book cover Lill 
Tom—even though your mother said “You should be  
writing more” The pictures really do capture your under-
standing!!!! Great job! 



the BARC and Aquadome remain closed during this period.   

Camps 

Our grade 3 & 4 students were due to attend the Karoondah Park 
camp last week. Unfortunately due to the lockdown this camp had to 
be cancelled. 
We are currently exploring other options to ensure that our students 
are able to access a camp / outdoor education experience in 2021. 
At this stage students are only allowed to attend camps at author-
ised providers. We are not permitted to take students on excursions / 
sleepovers. 

Scarecrow Building 

Even though the Nyerimilang Heritage Park Spring Festival has been cancelled our 

students will still help to make several scarecrows to be installed at Nyerimilang over 

the holidays. We’re looking for some great dress ups so that we have the most hand-

some scarecrows in town!!!!!! If you can donate some old hand me down shirts, hats, 

accessories such as scarves, glasses etc. we’d love to use them!!!! Please bring them 

to school by Monday 13th September. 



and mate r ia ls from home! Keep up the creative ef forts kid s! 

 

Thanks for shar i ng 
your work with us Ol-
lie, Charlie Bo b, Jack, 
Lil, Lisa and Luke. 
(Sorry if I miss ed  
anyon e’s). 



 

playwrights. 

 

We are really looking forward to our grade 5/6 students undertaking their Stories 

in the Wall Project again this year. Students will work alongside students from 

both Metung Primary School and Nicholson Primary School to create their stories. 

We think this is a great opportunity for our kids to get to know others before 

they head off to Secondary School. 

 

We have reset dates for term 4. If we are unable to have artists work 

with us face to face we will continue to run Stories in the Wall via  

videoconferencing. 

 

Image from the 2020 round of Stories in the Wall. You can find out about the project 

by listening to some of last year’s stories. 

http://extra.artscentremelbourne.com.au/stories-in-the-wall/ 

Or Google—Stories in the Wall 



 
Tuesday October 19th—Rescheduled BOOK WEEK 

 
To celebrate book week again this year we will have a special dress up 
day on . We invite all of our students from grades P-6 to dress up as a fa-
vourite book character. The theme for this year is ‘Old Worlds, New 
Worlds, Other Worlds’.  
Students will participate in a range of activities around the Children’s Book 
Council Award Winning books.  




